October Twentieth,

Mr. Jas. A. Gilmore, Pres. Federal League, 10 S. LaSalle Street, Chicago, Ills.

Doar Mr. Gilmore:

Sometime ago on my return from the east I received annual pass on the Federal League No. 403 for 1914, for which please accept my thanks.

I have been a member of the American Golf Association of Advertising Interests for the past two or three years, however this summer is the first time that I have had an opportunity to attend the Tournaments. I have had the pleasure of meeting a great many of the members during the past eight or ten years as well as meeting a great many of new ones during the recent Tournament at Hot Springs, so on my return home I sent outcome of the Star-Telegram's annual passes which we have been issuing for a number of years, and while I received a great many nice letters in acknowledgement of the passes which we sent out, wish to state that your ac - knowledgement in shape of an annual Federal League pass was naturally the most substantial, and while I did not have the pleasure of using the pass during the Season, I will retain it as a souvenir, as I have everyreason to believe that the Federal League is here to stay, and you have my best wishes for a successful season for 1915.

Very truly yours,

Vice Pres. & Gen'l. Mgr.